Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association
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Meeting held at the Cobleskill College in the Curtis-Mott Building on Thursday, January 24th beginning at 7:00 PM 

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 with 24 in attendance. A motion was made by Bob Britton and second by Willy Karlu to accept the minutes as outlined in the Newsletter and to accept the Treasurer’s Report as read.  Both passed unanimously.

Reviewed the SCCA by-laws.  Bob Britton, Gordon Emerson and Charlie Olsen are now in charge of updating SCCA by-laws.  Was determined that the SCCA Annual meeting is suppose to be held in April so existing officers will stay on until new elections are done in April 2008. 

We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

Still haven’t purchased the computer for the SCCA Secretary.  Will purchase after the elections.    

The drawing for the canoe was done with the West Fulton Rod & Gun club winning.  This the second time West Fulton Rod & Gun Club has won a canoe.  They are very good supporters of the SSCA with purchasing $100 worth of tickets and then raffling the canoe off again to their members.   

The discussion on possible boat launch near Dunk-in Donuts on Schoharie Creek has generated a resolution, which was sent to the NYSCC along with the Schoharie County Board of Supervisors. Need measurements for access.

The SCCA will host our annual Ice Fishing Derby the first Saturday in February, West Fulton Rod & Gun Club hosting one on the 2nd Saturday if there is ice. The SUNY Cobleskill students will help with the selling of food and the Coby Fish & Game will hold fishing clinics at one or both events.

SCCA has received three applications from local youths to attend NYS DEC Camp this summer.  A check in the amount of $750 was sent in on February 11th. The youths have promised to take some pictures for our upcoming fair display.  

NYS FWMB will be asking for a vote at the next meeting, 02/27/08, on the back tag issue and the blaze orange issue.  NYSCC has asked our input on whether the local sportsmen & sportswomen want to continue wearing the back tag in the southern zone.  Presently there is no requirement in the northern zone. This is when hunting big game.  DEC is considering a change.  A vote was taken at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club with 98% in favor of no back tag requirement.  There were close to 50 members present.

Received approval from Schoharie County Board of Supervisors for our 2008 operating budget request.  Should receive a check in the amount of $1200 in the near future.  

NBT has approved our application for on-line banking.  Passwords will be mailed out so the President, Vice President and Treasurer of the Association can monitor the account daily.     

SCCA Association Dues:  Have received some annual dues from notices sent out. Please send in your dues!!! $30 Dues for associations & $10 for individual memberships.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. Some Clubs & many members are in the arrears!!!  We hate to loss members. The money received will help to pay for postage, ink, paper, and envelopes along with paying for our website domain address and our SCCA website with Midtel.  This cost alone is about $250 per year.  

Guest Speaker - NYS DEC Major Tim Duffy, Lt. Larry DiDononato, and Keith Isles were all in attendance.  They took turns reviewing this past hunting season.  Items reviewed included the back tag requirement for the Southern Zone, Blaze Orange and the Violations/fines issued for illegal hunting.  They feel that the back tag is a useful enforcement tool, that blaze orange would help reduce accidents (suggest a vest for size of orange / it’s a very safe sport, why not make it safer) and as to violations, there were several issued for night hunting.  They reminded us that the Sports Men & Women are the first line of defense. The squeaky wheel gets the grease.  Turn in violators.  Call your local Econ Officer. Their main mission is to Protect the Environment thru lawful means and Enforce Conservation Law.  They reviewed the Wildlife Violator Compact, which 23 states have signed on board with 6 more in the process.  Sportsmen are the Allies against Poaching.  Illegal hunting affects all sportsmen. 

NYS DEC Researchers are keeping tabs on coyotes.  A five year study including the use of radio-tracked collars on coyotes in the Schoharie, Otsego and Steuben Counties. Four SUNY Cobleskill students are assisting DEC with this project.  The project is being funded by $633,922 of which NYS obtained through the 11 percent federal tax on the manufacture of firearms and ammunition.  DEC is interested in how many coyotes do we have and what their potential effects on deer is. Volunteers are coming from all over the state and from Canada to help trap or track coyotes and analyze scat.  One of those unpaid volunteers is Jenny Murtaugh, a SUNY Cobleskill student. She is tracking two coyotes in the town of Richmondville using radio a signal which the collars are sending out.  Of the 15 coyotes collared in Otsego County five were shot this past hunting season.  There is a $50 reward on the return of the collars.  All collars were returned. NYSDEC estimates that there are 20,000 to 30,000 coyotes statewide.     

 Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Will have a meeting at the Middleburgh Diner on February 27. Will submit two resolutions to the region 4 board for approval to send to the state FWMB for approval.  These two resolutions are the Otsego Boat launch and the Antler-restriction 3-point on a side. 

Region 4 meeting NYSCC  Don LaValley is acting Director for Region 4 NYSCC until re-elections can take place.  Because of the issue with the Athens Generator situation is cleared up and the insurance issue, which protects the officers, several delegates refuse to run.  Kevin Bush the Region 4 secretary has also resigned.  Region 4 generated $990 profit from the Nov Raffle last fall, which was sent to the NYSCC main office.  This is the first year in a very long time when the Council has been in the black, financially. March on Albany will take place on March 9th, 10th & 11th.  Gordon Emerson & Willy Karlu will attend the Spring meeting on March 10th.  Please contact either of them if you can go to Albany on the 11 to meet our Legislators.  This is usually an all day event. 

  (Leopold Education Project) Gordon Emerson is planning to attend this and will drive & and take riders....Application and details are below.

 Set up for NYSCC members however if our members do not fill the workshop the remainder of the slots will go to anyone. Need replies ASAP to Council and Laura Carey at Rogers Environmental Education Center.  When: Friday April 18, 2008   9:00 AM to 4:00 PM.  Where: Rogers Environmental Education Center, Sherburne, NY (1 mile west of Sherburne on Route 80). What: Leopold Education Project. LEP is an innovative, interdisciplinary, education program based on the classic writings of the renowned conservationist, Aldo Leopold. The LEP was developed to teach the public about humanity’s ties to the natural world.  Who: Educators interested in teaching others about our relationship to the natural world through the writings of Aldo Leopold.  Cost: $5.00 for lunch. 

Sponsored by NYSDEC @Rogers Environmental Education Center. 

Benefits: You will receive Lessons in a Land Ethic Teacher’s Guide, Activity Task Cards and A Sand County Almanac (supplied by the NYSCC).   Limit: Registration limited to 20 people. 

 Complete the form below and return to Laura Carey at Rogers EEC, 2721 SH 80, Sherburne, NY 13460 or call 607-674-4017 ext. 626 or email lacarey@gw.dec.state.ny.us 

Name:                    ____________________________________________

Address:                 ____________________________________________

City, State, Zip      ____________________________________________

Phone (Day)           ____________________________________________

(Evening)                ____________________________________________

(Cell)                      ____________________________________________ 

E-mail (print clearly!) _________________________________________

Enclosed is my check for $5.00 payable to Friends of Rogers

NRA – The National Rifle Association is currently accepting applications through March 1st from outstanding high school sophomores and juniors to participate in the 12th Annual Youth Education Summit July 7th-13th. Approximately 40 students are chosen to take part in this expense-paid, seven-day event in Washington D.C. The summit encourages young adults to become active and knowledgeable U.S. citizens by learning about The Constitution and Bill of Rights, the federal government, and the importance of being active in civic affairs. Activities on this year's schedule include: 

· Guest speakers at NRA Headquarters and the National Firearms Museum. 

· Competitive debates with other high school students from across the nation. 

· Tours at historic sites and monuments in and around Washington, D.C. 

· A hands-on visit at the Marine Corps Base in Quantico, Virginia.

YES participants also compete for a total of $30,000 in college scholarships. $10,000 is given at the conclusion of the week, based on their initial application, on-site debates and speeches, and participation during the week's activities. The remainder of the $20,000 involves a second application, available to the participants after they go through YES. Over $200,000 in scholarships has been awarded since the program's inception in 1996. For additional information on the 2008 Youth Education Summit, please visit www.nrafoundation.org/yes, or call 1-800-672-3888, ext. 1342.

CANY A meeting was held February 7. The major portion of the meeting consisted of setting dates of events for the coming year, legislation issues that we feel are important to all of us, the final proof of the newsletter and a discussion of how to best circulate a list of events to cover the target audience.  One of the dates which are firm is May 10, 2008 for the Family Conservation Day at Camp Zerbe in Oswego County.  Many activities from birds in spring migration, bugs, pond life, and basis map and compass, trees, plants.  The list of activities is still in the works and Pat Arnold will be the director.  She will post information on the web site ASAP.  It will be available as a primitive over-night for those coming from a distance, or even close.  Pat has reserved the camp from noon Friday thru noon on Sunday. The water supply will be for dishes, cooking and bathroom use, drinking water will have to be part of the camping supplies. There will be out-door cooking classes as well.  Recent events include upland bird/waterfowl seminar participating with three of Grander Mountain stores. There are several youth hunts to be on the calendar in October and some will take advantage of the pre-season week-end.  For addition information call Pat Arnold 315-644-4643 or e-mail patriciaarono@gmail.com    

Guan Ho Ha There will be a Vegas Shoot (archery) on March 7th, 8th & 9th for those who are interested in competing.  

Middleburgh Ridge Runners  The club meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month 7 PM held at the Middleburgh Library.  Website address is www.middleburghridgerunners.com 

Cave County Riders The club is made up people who want a safe and fun family experience at home.  Trail maintenance is a big part of what the club does year-round. From meeting with landowners intermittently to ensure permission, keeping trails clear and safe as possible by removing debris and branches, to signing and labeling the trails. The club’s meeting are held the second Wednesday or the month at the Bradt Farm on Route 145 near Cobleskill @ 7:00 PM.  For more information call Terry Bradt, the club secretary 234-7331 or Frank Morissette, the vice president 868-4457. Club website is cavecountryriders.com.

 West Fulton Snowmobile Club The club was established in 1972 and recently reorganized and is recognized by New York State Snowmobile Association. Meetings are held the first Wednesday of the month, September through April, @ 7 PM at the West Fulton Fire House.  Members are always looking for new snowmobilers and ideas.  All are welcome. 

Summit Sno Riders The newest of the four Schoharie County clubs which was organized 12 years ago by a group of volunteers to bring some organization to the sometimes chaotic situation of sledders riding willy-nilly everywhere and build a family recreational resource that keeps business and sales tax revenue here in Schoharie County.  Although centered in Summit, the club’s 73 miles of formal trails extend into the Towns of Richmondville, Fulton, Blenheim, Cobleskill, Jefferson, and East Worcester.  Much more than a social organization, we work hard to identify and get permission from landowners, and then perform trail improvements necessary for good trails that snowmobilers like to follow.  The Sno-Riders have an Adopt-A-Natural Resource Agreement with the NYS Department of Environments Conservation whereby they also maintain a number of trails in the Rossman Hill, Burnt Hill, and Lutheranille State Forests.  Current projects include replacing old bridges, improving several steep hill trails, formalizing a trail to the hamlet of Jefferson.  To accomplish, this takes people willing to volunteer their time.  The club’s phone number is 287-1818, which provides trail condition reports during the winter.  The website is www.summitsnoriders.com and their meetings are held on the second Monday of each month 7 PM @ the Summit Conservation Club. The website address for the New York State Snowmobilers Association is   http://www.nyssnowassoc.org/clubs/schoharie.htm   

SUNY Cobleskill College: Ray Zeh, Gordon Emerson, Mike Zeh and Kevin Berner interviewed three college students, Rich Stanton, Tom Koepf and Dan Stich who have applied for the DORWIN HAMM MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP.  All three were approved and will be paid $250 each after each student gives their presentations at the February SCCA meeting.  Dan’s project is on Otsego Lake monitoring water temperature and depth along with tracking walleye fish using implanted sonic tags.  Richard’s project involves conducting a bird survey on the Cobleskill Stone Products property, which will be used for displays in the Cave House Museum.  Tom’s project will in partnership with NYS DEC doing a whitetail deer density study with the use of spotlights in the 4G DMU.   Some of the up coming events that the students will partake in will be:  the Northeast Students Wildlife Conclave, March 28-30, held at the college; the North American Bluebird Society Annual Meeting, Mar 28-30; the SUNY Cobleskill Fish & Wildlife Festival, Saturday April 26; and the Northeast Section of the Wildlife Society, May 18-31 held in Castleton, VT. There will also several field trips with the Delaware Otsego Audubon Society this spring.    

Summit Conservation Club: The club’s meetings are held on the 3rd Monday of each month @ 7:00 PM at the club house which is located on 109 Club Drive Summit, NY 12175.  Up coming dates for the club are as follows: Mar. 3rd Breakfast 8AM – Noon, Mar. 15th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 7PM, Mar. 16th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 4PM, Apr 6th Breakfast 8 AM – Noon, Apr. 12th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 7PM, Apr. 13th Stuffed Pizza Noon – 4PM. 438 Pizzas cooked last weekend!!!!!!
Whitetails Unlimited:  Our next meeting will be held in March 2009.  We have a Browning A-Bolt 30-06 left over from last Fall’s banquet, which we are going to raffle off. The drawing will be held at the next September Diner.  Chances will start to be sold after the March meeting.  For chances please contact John Bloomer or Mike Zeh.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. Our National Organization to date has generated over $46.4 million in support of our goals, which is Education, Habitat, Hunting Tradition and Research.   

Long Path Hiking Club The website is being updated. If you would like to join and become a part of this organization, please contact the Long Path North Hiking Club at PO Box 855 Schoharie, NY 12157. If you need additional information about Club activities, etc., please call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039.
Dues
· Individual Member: $5.00 

· Family Membership: $10.00 

· Supporting Group: $15.00 

· Sustaining Membership: $25.00 

· Life Membership: $150.00

All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY 12194 or by phone at (518) 827-4356.

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ the VFW. The club members held an Ice Fishing clinic during the ice fishing derbies held on the Franklinton Vlaie during the month of February.

Richmondville Fish & Game Club:  Haunter Safety course will be offered Registration date is April 12, 7-9 PM Class will be held April 16th 6:30 – 9 PM and April 17th, 8 AM – 12 PM.

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– The next meeting will be held 03/13/07 @ 7:00 PM.  If anybody knows a local sportsmen & sportswomen who would be interested in joining the club please let them know of this meeting date.  Dues are only $10 a year. The club sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse. The team is looking for pistol shooters. Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The clubs meetings will be on the second Thursday of each month @ 7:00 PM. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  The December raffle was a big success with all tickets being sold. Here is a list of the winners.  12/1/07 - # 532 Joe Brown; 12/2/07- # 976 Joan Porter; 12/3/07 - # 839 Charles Mossey; 12/4/07 - # 137 Joe Grupinski; 12/5/07 - # 758 Aaron Richardson; 12/6/07 - # 000 Anthony Lange; 12/7/07 - # 268 Dennis France; 12/8/07 - # 540 Michael Diamond; 12/9/07 - # 961 Wally Guest; 12/10/07 - # 131 Pat Smith; 12/11/07 - # 036 Ricky Hagadorn; 12/12/07 - # 957 Edward Bender; 12/13/07 - # 803 Chaney Wainwright; 12/14/07 - # 643 Anne Britton; 12/15/07 - # 529 William Borst; 12/16/07 - # 812 Dean Wagoner; 12/17/07 - # 783 Steve Page; 12/18/07 - # 479 Daryl Buel;12/19/07 - # 177 Scott VanKuren; 12/20/07 - # 140 Norman Brundige; 12/21/07 - # 845 Steve Fredericks; 12/22/07 - # 522 Joe Mackey; 12/23/07 - # 325 Phil Devine; 12/24/07 - # 154 Kevin Edwards; 12/26/07 - # 695 Michael Shaul; 12/27/07 - # 060 Todd Cipperly; 12/28/07 - # 420 Jeff Coburn; 12/29/07 - # 084 Vinny Lansburg; 12/30/07 - # 910 Mal Martin; 12/31/07 - # 027 Bob Flower.  Steve Fredericks has donated his prize back to the Kids Archery program.  He won a $300 Archery Gift Certificate which was donated to the club by Archery Connection.  With this money the club was able to purchase three new bows for youth archery. 
Youth Archery program has started. There have been 145 different youths so far.  Every Saturday through March, 9AM and 10AM line is for 4 to 10 year olds, 11AM for 11 year olds and older.  There will be 9 weeks of shooting with the 10th week for the banquet.  The club supplies all the equipment, targets and instructors free to the public. POC is Neal Baumann 295-7669. Adult/youth Archery leagues also started up Jan.5th on Saturdays and Thursday 7 PM for 9 weeks along with Black powder shoots 11 AM, the first Sunday of each month through June.   Attention Archers, there will be a VAGAS Shoot at Guan Ho Ha gun club in Scotia March 7,8,9.   Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The club held its annual ice-fishing derby for kids & adults on the 
Vly Pond, February 9th 2008.  We had a decent turnout of around 70 people with 26 adults and 20 children less than 12 years of age entered into the tournament.  Fishing was steady with a lot of fish being pulled through the ice keeping the kids running back and forth between the tip-ups.  A large number of crappie was caught as well as several large bass over 5 pounds. One bald eagle did an overfly early in the morning and again later in the day. Local 157 our Labor’s Union in Schenectady donated $100 to help cover trophies for the kids.  Here is a list of winners from each of the four time slots: 7-8am, ADULTS - Pickerel: 20 ½ inches-Luke Palmer; Yellow Perch: 91/2 inches-Arnie Marsh; Children: None caught this hour.

8 -10am, ADULTS - Pickerel: 21 inches-Steven Stewart; Yellow Perch: 11 5/8 inches-Doug Hardy; Children: Pickerel: 19 1/4 inches-Nick Dibble, Yellow Perch: 91/4 inches-
Bill Hanman

10am-12pm ADULTS - Pickerel: 22 3/4 inches-Sam Kendel, Yellow Perch: 11 5/8 Inches-Tod Lagrange; Children: Pickerel: 19 1/4 inches-Al Wood, Yellow Perch: 10 ½ inches-Al Wood

12-2pm ADULTS - Pickerel: 23 ½ inches-Sam Kendel, Yellow Perch: 9 ½ inches-Tod LaGrange; Children: Pickerel: 18 ½ inches-Ryan Haskin, Yellow Perch: 9 ½ inches-Cameron Hamsted

Largest Fish of the day Pickerel: 23 ½ Inches-Sam Kendel; Yellow Perch:11 3/4 inches-
Doug Handy


At the last meeting John Warner, owner of John’s Sports Center located on Route 30 South of Blenheim, donated a digital fish finder. Also he donated a ½ dozen tip-ups which were used as prizes at the fish derby.  The club has decided to raffle off the fish finder to help pay for the other prizes used at the fish derby. Tickets are $1 @ each or $5 for 6.  Please contact Walter Zeh, 295-8653 to purchase tickets. Drawing will be held April 1st at the April meeting.
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The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:05 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
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February’s meeting date for the SCCA. (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be at the Cobleskill College in the Curtis-Mott Building on Thursday, February 28th beginning at 7:00 PM.
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